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Nelson Plant Hire Limited 
Whitehouse Field 
Winchester Road 
Andover 
Hampshire 
SP11 7RN 
 
 

Our ref: EPR/JB3307SP/A001 
  
 
Date: 22/03/2023   
 
 

 
Dear, Mr Nelson 
 
Notice of refusal of your application  
 
Application reference: EPR/JB3307SP/A001 
Applicant: Nelson Plant Hire Limited 
Facility: Whitehouse Field 
 
I enclose a notice explaining why we have had to refuse your application. Please read this 
carefully. 
If you have any questions about the refusal, please email matthew.tanner@environment-
agency.gov.uk. 
 
Rights of appeal 
If you’re not happy with our decision to refuse the application you may appeal to the 
Secretary of State. You must make your appeal no later than six months from the date of the 
enclosed notice. Further information on making an appeal and the forms you will need are 
available from the Planning Inspectorate website.  
You will need to provide the documents listed below to the Secretary of State at the Planning 
Inspectorate:  
Environment Team, The Planning Inspectorate, 3A Eagle Wing, Temple Quay House, 2 
The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol, BS1 6PN 
Email: ETC@planninginspectorate.gov.uk   
Helpline: 0303 444 5000 
The documents are: 
 a statement of the grounds of appeal 
 a copy of any relevant application 
 a copy of any relevant environmental permit 
 a copy of any relevant correspondence between the appellant and the regulator 
 a copy of any decision or notice which is the subject matter of the appeal and 
 a statement indicating whether you wish the appeal to be in the form of a hearing or 

dealt with by way of written representations. 
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At the same time you must send us a copy of the notice and documents to: 
Centralised Services Team – Appeals, Environment Agency, National Permitting 
Service, Quadrant 2, Parkway Business Park, Sheffield, S9 4WF 
Email: Appeals_NPS@environment-agency.gov.uk    
You may withdraw an appeal by writing to the Secretary of State and sending a copy of that 
notification to us. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Matt Tanner 
Senior Permitting Officer (Waste Deposit Team) 
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